BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS

MINUTES OF MEETING – November 8, 2016
Members Present: Robert Bartini, Dave Forrest, Pete Scolforo, Jonathan Terry, Donald Zukowski & Roger Scheurer, Bob Nason.
Others Present: Bill Enser, Matt Larson 
 Chairman Bartini called the meeting to order at 4:33 pm.
Commitments
None
Abatements
Agenda item was discussed regarding the posting of water/sewer regulation revisions. An ad was placed in the Berkshire Record and there will be a public hearing on November 22, 2016 for comments. 
An abatement request was submitted for 160 Parkview Terrace.  The homeowner is requesting an abatement after a swimming pool liner was replaced. The Board looked through the documentation and agreed unanimously to grant the abatement. The homeowner’s bill will be credited to reflect the abatement amount.
An abatement request was submitted for 185 Theresa Terrace.  The homeowner is requesting an abatement after a swimming pool liner was replace.  After Board discussion and review of the documentation submitted the Board agreed to grant the abatement.  The homeowner’s bill will be credited to reflect the approved abatement.

An abatement application was submitted from the 200 Laurel Street.  Further information has not been received.  Will be moved to next meeting
Water Dept
The Board inquired about the status of meter replacement.  Bob Nason responded that could be asked by Chris Pompi at a later meeting.

Waste Water Dept
None
Highway/Cemetery Dept
An agenda item regarding crosswalks was discussed.  Matt Larson informed the Board that the crosswalks on on West Park Street, High Street and West Center Street had been painted.
Bob Nason informed the board that the Town of Lee had received a $1,000.000 Mass Works state grant to redo Forest Street.  The town was one of 10 applications that were granted.  The schedule of the project is TBD.  It will be overseen by the Town Manager.  Dave Forrest stated that he had concerns about a property that borders Forest Street.  Bob Nason stated that this would be taken under advisement and would be addressed at a later date. 
Bob Nason let the Board know that the patching of Forest Street within the last few weeks cost a total of approximately $28,000 in labor and materials.

Agenda item regarding drainage in Abey Court. This discussion will be moved till spring.
Agenda item regarding High Lawn Farms Driveways will be held until a later meeting where Chris Pompi is present.

Agenda item regarding coves on Columbia & Old Columbia.  After discussion, Matt Larson stated that the Highway Department will make sure the basin that runs to the river is not blocked.

Agenda item regarding delivery of a new DPW trucks.  Matt Larson stated that the delivery date for the Highway Department truck is currently unknown.  He also stated that the new Water Department truck is due the beginning of December.

Agenda items regarding “Sister Trucks”.  Matt Larson let the Board know that one has a current sticker and the other needs some repair work done before new sticker can be obtained.  

Matt Larson responded to an inquiry about undercoating the current trucks.  He stated that after doing some research, purchasing a 55 gallon barrel would be the most cost efficient way to go.
Bill Enser inquired about the steps on High Street.  Matt Larson stated that they had been removed since they did not adhere to building code standards after the repaving of High Street.
David Forrest inquired about the no parking signs and grass seed guarantee on the High Street project.  Matt Larson stated that he would check on the parking signs and Bob Nason stated that Chris Pompi would look into the guarantees on the grass seed.
Other
Agenda item regarding communications with the Board.  It was requested that copies of all abatement approval and denial letters be sent to the board.  Bob Nason also informed the Board that they would be notified of bridges being out, major road closings and water or sewer main breaks.
Executive Session
None.
Minutes
October 25, 2016 minutes will be approved at a later meeting.
The next BPW meeting will be Tuesday November 22, 2016 @ 4:30pm at the Airoldi Building.
The meeting adjourned at 5:38 pm.
Respectfully submitted,
Shanon Albee
cc:
 Clerk, & Website
